
 

 

 

 

Principals Newsletter 

 

Friday 14th June 2024 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Problem solving workshop  

On Tuesday, The Maths department hosted an exciting and educational event titled 'Escape Bower,' 

designed to reward students who consistently complete their homework and to ignite a passion for the 
practical uses of mathematics. This engaging escape room activity transformed the drama studio into a 

maze of mathematical challenges and puzzles, providing a unique hands-on experience that 
demonstrated the real-world applications of the concepts they had learned in class. As students 

navigated through a series of challenges, each filled with intricate problems and cryptic clues, they had 
to use their mathematical knowledge, critical thinking, and teamwork skills to unlock the doors and 
progress to the next stage. The immersive experience not only reinforced their understanding of 

mathematical principles but also showcased the excitement and relevance of mathematics beyond the 
classroom. 

'Escape Bower' was designed to foster the development of problem-solving skills in a fun and interactive 
environment. By incorporating a variety of puzzles that required logical reasoning, pattern recognition, 
and numerical calculations, the activity highlighted the diverse ways mathematics can be applied to 

solve real-life problems. Students were encouraged to think creatively and work collaboratively, 
enhancing their ability to approach complex tasks with confidence and determination. The event was a 

resounding success, leaving participants not only with a sense of accomplishment for their efforts but 
also with a renewed enthusiasm for mathematics. 'Escape Bower' served as a testament to the power of 
engaging, experiential learning in motivating students and reinforcing the importance of consistent 

academic diligence in respect to home-learning. Well done to all of the students involved and a huge 
thank you to the Maths Department for coordinating the event.  

 

Parent Coffee Morning  

Our final Parent Coffee morning of the academic year will take place on Tuesday 18th June at 8:50am in 

the South Hall. The focus of the session will be for parents of children with English as an Additional 
Language (EAL) and will be an opportunity to meet other parents, share experiences and learn more 
about how we support our EAL students.  We look forward to welcoming you then.  

 



 

 

Year 7 Progress Evening    

On Wednesday 19th June, we look forward to welcoming Year 7 Parents on site for the Year 7 Progress 

evening. The event will take place in the Sports Hall from 3:15pm-6:15pm. All details have been shared 
via Edulink.  

 

Year 11 Leavers Day   

For our Year 11 students, next week marks the end of your journey with us at BPA. In five years, you have 
developed from children into young adults who have their future before them. On Thursday 20th June, 

Year 11 students will have the opportunity to sign shirts and say farewell to teachers and staff in the 
South Hall between 10am-12pm.  

 

Have a great weekend! 

 

Yours faithfully, 

     
Mr E Aylett 
Principal 
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